Editorial Note

Dear Readers, Contributors and Colleagues,

We are pleased to present Volume 29, Issue 3 of the Burapha Science Journal, covering the
period from September to December 2024. This edition brings together a diverse range of scientific
disciplines aligned with the journal's scope. A total of 20 articles are included: 19 research articles and
1 review article, with an impressive 95% originating from external submissions.

In this issue, the Biological Sciences, encompassing biology, microbiology, and biochemistry,
continue to lead the way with 4 articles (20%). Notably, Mathematics and Statistics have gained
prominence, matching this number with another 4 articles (20%), a significant increase that signals
growing interest in these fields. Traditional strongholds like Food Science and Marine Science remain
robust, each contributing 3 articles (15%), followed by Environmental Science with 2 articles (10%).
Contributions from Chemistry, Geoinformatics, Physics, and Informatics each account for 1 article (5%),
reflecting opportunities for further growth in these areas.

While this edition showcases contributions from a wide array of disciplines, spanning biological
sciences, physical sciences, technology, and applied sciences, we believe there remains ample room
for researchers to share their findings within our journal’s scope. We warmly invite authors across all
relevant fields to consider submitting their work for future issues of the Burapha Science Journal.

We extend our sincere gratitude to our contributors, reviewers and the editorial team for their
unwavering commitment to maintaining the high standards and research diversity that define this volume.
Your dedication is integral to the continued success of the Burapha Science Journal. Looking forward,
we remain steadfast in our mission to enhance the journal's quality and to pursue inclusion in international
indexing databases. Achieving this ambitious goal relies on the continued support of our contributors and
the exceptional efforts of our editorial board, whose perseverance and hard work are deeply appreciated.

Thank you once again for your invaluable contributions and support. We hope you find this issue

both insightful and inspiring.

With warm regards,
Sutin Kingtong, Ph.D.
Editor-in-Chief
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